
Minutes for the CMSG Committee Meeting October 1st 2019 

 

Venue: Golfers Tavern, Lanna Golf Course. Commenced at 10.00 a.m.  

Attendees: Julian Wing, Milton Reynolds, Mike Roykroft, Nigel Stubbs, Garry Walker and 
Christian Friis. Apologies for absence were received from Adam Jackson. 

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted 

2. There was no correspondence that required dealing with.  

3. Finance update provided by CF. After paying the website fees, the deposit for the end of 
year function, and for some scorecards, the balance held is presently 63,941 baht. Since the 
last Committee meeting two renewal memberships and one new member’s subscription have 
been received.  

4. Charity update provided by CF. The final 12,000 baht for the present sponsorship has now 
been paid, making a total of 36,000 baht. CMSG presently holds 2,850 baht towards the next 
sponsorship. 

5. The end of year function 

After the cut-off time, we now have acceptances for 69 adults and 5 children. CF is to 
advise Shangri-La that the number is reduced from 80 to 72. (At this stage we are 
allowed to reduce numbers by 10% (8 people)). If more than 72 turn up then we can 
pay for the additional members later, but if less turn up we only have to pay for 72. 

Purchase of red and white wine were agreed. MR to purchase.  

Power point presentation, photos etc. to be arranged by NS and MR 

The order of presentations was discussed and agreed.  

6. The Annual Tournament  

A discussion was held about where to apply the cut off for each flight. MR to inspect 
the acceptances and recommend the cut-offs to ensure that each flight has roughly the 
same number of members.  

JW has been advised that the only member participating that regularly plays off 
yellow tees is GW. JW to set red tees in the system for GW before the Lanna and 
Hariphunchai events, and to ensure that he is back on yellows for Maejo and North 
Hills. 

A Random draw amongst the individuals in each flight was accepted except the 4th 
event when the leaders will be placed together and go last. Flight A will precede flight 
B who in turn will precede flight C. 



A list of trophies required was compiled and MR will endeavor to purchase them. 

.  

7. A discussion was held whether we could request yellow tees at Lanna and Hariphunchai, 
and males would then be able to play off yellows everywhere rather than red. However, NS 
advised that although yellow tees were available at Lanna, there were no yardages available. 
JW advised that although there are no yellow tees at Hariphunchai as they have been 
removed, there were yardages, but they were longer than the whites! This therefore, defeats 
the object of the suggestion and the Committee agreed to go no further with it.   

8. Opinions on when to delete all records of deceased members from the system were 
requested. It was agreed to leave them on initially as the address and contact details maybe 
required to enable friends to contact widows and family. However, details would be removed 
at the end of each year.  

9. JW was acknowledged for the job he was doing. 

There being no further business,  

Meeting Closed 10.45 a.m. 

 


